
Thank you for praying for us through these busy times. 

Yesterday we went to an USA Embassy information meeting.  We were told how 

dangerous Honduras is but not so much to US citizens which was re-assuring.  

However we do appreciate your prayers as we serve the Lord here. 

Pray as schedule an inquiry into ordaining Bro. Walter into the ministry.  We are 

meeting with a couple of missionaries and a pastor to have a preliminary examination.  

This is to help Walter be prepared for the ordination service.  He will be called to be the 

pastor of the mission we will soon organize. 

Please pray for Lena as she prepares and teaches in the national ladies retreat in just 

two weeks.  She is also working with the Sunday school teachers and materials.  She 

is helping with suggestions for the new class as well.  The wall for the new class is 

being put up and I will be putting in lights for it next week. 

We are asking for prayer as we seek help on a couple projects.  We need some 

financial help with youth camp.  The normal cost is $75.00 per camper.  We are able to 

take care of half of it but $37.50 is still much more than our families can pay.  If you 

know of anyone who would like to help send teenagers to our camp please have them 

send the help to our mission account labeled youth camp.  We need to raise about 

$400.00. 

We also need to do some repairs and some remodeling on the Bible 

institute/conference center.  Any amount would help us do the work.  To do all the work 

we need to raise $10,000.00.  It must be painted, fans put in, a new entrance made 

and a security fence put in.  We also have to purchase a couple of tables and a few 

more chairs.  Your prayers in these areas are very much appreciated.  Some of the 

repairs will have to be done for the ladies conference in two weeks. 

Lena dealt with an eleven year old about her salvation.  She was crying in class 

realizing what she needed but cold heartedly refused to accept the Lord.  It is heart 

breaking to see how Satan has a strong hold on such young children.  Please pray as 

we strive to reach souls for Christ.   

We had seven complete families in church last Sunday.  That is a very direct results of 

your prayers. 

Thank you for praying, 

Harold L Priday  

Your missionary to Honduras 


